
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eagle Point Bay   
Association August, 2016 

*Telephone Numbers* 
Lake Patrol:  Dial 527-2006 to reach the boat.   

Dial 964-1448, Ext. 232, for the office. 
Fire District: 964-1278 
Eagle Point Bay Assoc. Office: 995-2887 
Water Department: 888-314-2053 
Sewer Department: 888-314-2055 

Johnson Co. Sheriffôs Office: 618-658-8264 

 

The Eagle Point Bay Security Patrol Breakfast 
was attended by 137 people, which totaled  more 
than last year.

 
 

Hot Dog Cookout 
This yearôs annual Hot Dog Cookout was 
held on June 18th at the Association 
Building. The event was well attended and 
enjoyed by young and old alike.  A new 
member of the Association provided the 
entertainment, which was greatly 
appreciated.  The cost of the Cookout was 
$70.72 of which $40.00 was recovered in 
donations. All leftovers were donated to the 
Lake of Egypt Fire Department.  
 

 

Breakfast at the Association Building  
Please join us for breakfast every Satu rday 
morning from 9:00 to 11:00.  Breakfast is  
funded by a free -will offering  and is open to 
members and non -members alike.  Please join 
us.  Itõs a great way to meet your neighbors 
and share  your joy of lake  
living.  Fishing advice is always  
welcome!  



  

Eagle Point Bay Ladies Group News 
The Eagle Point Bay Ladies Group meets the 
first Wednesday of the month at 10:00 a.m.  
Here is what we have planned: 
 
July ï We enjoyed a fried chicken luncheon 
from Acees in Goreville.  We began working 
with the Eagle Point Bay Quilters to once again 
make Christmas stockings for active military 
personnel.  This is the second year we are 
doing this.  We send the completed, empty 
stockings to Loretta Robinson.  We celebrated 
the following birthdays:  Millie Baumgartner, 
Theresa Mayhall, Alice Siedler, and Loretta 
Robinson. 
 
August ï This is National Peach month.  
Following the meeting on August 3, we went to 
Flamm Orchards. 
 
September ï This is Better Breakfasts Month.  
We will meet at Longhorn at 9:00 a.m. for 
breakfast.  Our meeting will follow breakfast.  
We will celebrate the following birthdays:  Judy 
Ellis and Sharon Hughes. 
 
See something of interest?  Want to find out 
what we are all about?  Please consider this 
your invitation to join us at the Association 
building 
               - Nancy Norris 

 
 
 
Members are in all stages of sewing, whether 
beginners, intermediate, or advanced.   We are 
currently finishing a quilt, machine-stitched and 
hand-quilted by all.  
There is show-and-tell, community projects, 
and sharing ideas to expose members to new 
materials and techniques.  We come together 
in fellowship for the pure joy of each otherôs 
company.
We welcome quilt lovers and collectors to join 
us every 2nd and 4th Thursday of the month, 
from 10:00 a.m. until noon at the Association 
Building. 
For information, call Pat Haying at 219-873-
4555 or Millie Baumgartner at 618-995-9756. 
               - Provided by Pat Haying 

Visit our website: www.epbay.org 

 
 

                              Remember to lock the park                       
                                     gates upon arrival and  
                                 departure from the parks.   
                                   Always accompany your  

                                            guests at the parks. 
Never loan your park keys to anyone.  The 
parks are provided for our members to enjoy.   
Alcohol and weapons are not permitted in the 
parks. 
If you notice people in our parks after 10:00 p.m. 
partying and/or building bonfires, please call the 
Johnson County Sheriffôs Office.  If they do not 
respond, keep calling 618-658-8264 until they 
do!

School Bus Safety 
Now that school is back in session, please follow the laws to keep our children safe. 

*When a school bus is traveling on a two-lane roadway and is stopped to pick up or drop off pupils, the vehicles in all 
lanes of traffic must stop. Vehicles should stop at least 20 feet before reaching the school bus to allow pupils to cross 
the roadway safely.  
*When a school bus is traveling on a four-lane roadway with at least two lanes of traffic traveling in the opposite 
direction, only those lanes of traffic traveling in the same direction as the school bus must stop. Pupils  
shall not be required to cross four or more lanes of traffic to reach their residence.   
 
The majority of children injured or killed in pupil transportation are not injured or killed on the school 
bus, but outside the bus. Most of them are struck by motorists who fail to stop for the flashing red  
lights and extended stop arm.  For more information, please see the following website:  

http://www.isbe.state.il.us/funding/pdf/bus_safety_motorist.pdf . 

Eagle Point Bay Quilters  

http://www.epbay.org/
http://www.isbe.state.il.us/funding/pdf/bus_safety_motorist.pdf

